
Ken Read is an Authorised Representative No 263891 of Pointview Holdings Pty Ltd a Corporate Authorised Representative No 338404 trading as Consilium Financial  of Risk Investment Advisors 
Australia Pty Ltd (RIAA) ABN 21 104 922 394 AFSL 238141. 
General Advice Warning: This advice may not be suitable to you because contains general advice that has not been tailored to your personal circumstances. Please seek personal financial advice prior to 
acting on this information. Investment Performance: Past performance is not a reliable guide to future returns as future returns may differ from and be more or less volatile than past returns.

Summer 2016
Summer’s here and the countdown to Christmas begins in earnest. After such an eventful 
year on the global political and economic front, investors will no doubt be looking forward to 
some time out to relax with family and friends. 
 
Donald Trump’s election to the US Presidency ushers in a period of uncertainty for the 
global economy and financial markets until he takes office on January 20 and his policies 
become clearer. Markets reacted with rising bond yields and a higher US dollar, paving the 
way for the US Federal Reserve to lift interest rates as planned in December. US shares 
reached their highest levels since 1999, while Australian resource stocks also surged on 
the back of Trump’s stimulatory agenda. Not so positive for Australia is Trump’s promise to 
withdraw from the Trans Pacific Partnership (TPP) on his first day in office. The TPP would 
have been the world’s biggest free trade agreement and scrapping it will have implications 
for Australia’s trade in the region.  
 
While Trump’s victory eclipsed most other news in November, there was some positive 
economic data at home. Unemployment held steady at 5.6 per cent in October, at 
three-and-a-half-year lows. Consumer confidence is also buoyant; the ANZ/Roy Morgan 
Consumer Confidence indicator rose to a 7-week high in mid-November before dipping 2.3 
per cent to 115.5. Still, this augurs well for the Christmas spending period. It also suggests 
there will be no more rate cuts from the Reserve Bank this year.

Consilium Financial 
 
Level 1, 132 Main Street, 
Osborne Park WA 6017 
PO Box 307,  
Osborne Park WA 6917 
 
P 08 9443 9981 
E admin@consiliumfinancial.com.au 
W www.consiliumfinancial.com.au

Facebook profile.
php?id=100014168221219 
Twitter ConsiliumFP








